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STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL  

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT  06051 

Phone: (860) 827-2935  Fax: (860) 827-2950 

E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov 

Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 

March 25, 2021 

 

Robert A. Avena, Esq. 
Suisman Shapiro 

20 South Anguilla Road 
P.O. Box 1445 
Pawcatuck, CT  06379 
RAvena@sswbgg.com 

 

RE: PETITION NO. 1443 - SR North Stonington, LLC petition for a declaratory ruling, 

pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes §4-176 and §16-50k, for the proposed 

construction, maintenance and operation of a 9.9-megawatt AC solar photovoltaic electric 

generating facility on five parcels located north and south of Providence New London 

Turnpike (State Route 184), west of Boombridge Road and north of Interstate 95 in North 

Stonington, Connecticut, and associated electrical interconnection. 

 

Dear Attorney Avena: 

 

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of the Town of North Stonington’s 

Request to Extend the Public Comment Period and Request for a Public Hearing dated March 24, 

2021, for the above-referenced petition.  

 

The Request for a Public Hearing will be placed on the next Council meeting agenda, a copy of 

which will be sent to you. You will be notified of the Council’s determination immediately 

thereafter. 

  

With regard to the Request to Extend the Public Comment Period, the Council hereby grants the 

request for an extension of time to April 26, 2021. 

 

Please contact me if you have any questions. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

s/Melanie A. Bachman 
 

Melanie Bachman 

Executive Director 

 

MB/MP/lm 

 

c: Service List dated February 26, 2021 
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From: Robert Avena <RAvena@sswbgg.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, March 24, 2021 1:41 PM 
To: Bachman, Melanie <Melanie.Bachman@ct.gov>; Juliet Hodge <jhodge@northstoningtonct.gov>; 
kbaldwin@rc.com <kbaldwin@rc.com>; Michael Urgo <MUrgo@northstoningtonct.gov> 
Subject: Petition Number 1443, North Stonington Ct , SR North Stonington , LLC  

  
EXTERNAL EMAIL: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click any links or open any 
attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe. 
Dear Attorney Bachman :  As Town Attorney for the Town of North Stonington , please add me to the 
service list on the above referenced project.  I am be acting as the attorney for the town on this project , 
together with the Town Planner, Juliet Hodge. On behalf of the town planner and its first selectman,  I 
am requesting  the Siting Council  consider and grant a 30 day extension for the town to submit its 
complete written comments to this proposed project and the applicant’s  submitted plans. The town is 
seeking to retain a third party soil and wetlands expert to assist the town in reviewing the proposed 
project and its impacts on the extensive natural wetlands, streams, and brooks on the property,  and to 
provide alternative solutions and buffers to these natural resources for the proposed layout of the solar 
panels.  In addition, due to extensive questions and concerns from neighboring residences to the portion 
of the project north of Route 184,  and a portion west of residential neighbors on Boombridge Road,  the 
town hereby requests that a public hearing be held on this petition to hear and consider testimony on 
this application,    Rob Avena, Esq.  
  
Robert A. Avena, Esquire 

Suisman Shapiro 
20 South Anguilla Road 
P.O. Box 1445 
Pawcatuck, CT  06379 
  
Direct Line:  (860) 650-8008 
Main Line:    (860) 442-4416 
Facsimile:     (860) 599-3778 
E-mail:  ravena@sswbgg.com 
Firm Website: www.suismanshapiro.com 
  
This law firm is a debt collector and may be attempting to collect a debt.  If this communication relates to a debt owed to one of 
our clients, any information obtained will be used for that purpose.  Please note, however, that if you have previously received 
a discharge in bankruptcy, this law firm is not attempting to collect a debt, but is only enforcing a lien against the subject 
property. 
  
Please note: the information contained in this e-mail and any attachments hereto is intended only for the personal and 
confidential use of the designated recipients. The message may be an attorney-client communication and as such, is privileged 
and confidential. If the reader/recipient of this message is not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that you have 
received this e-mail and all attachments hereto in error and that any review, dissemination, distribution or copying of this e-
mail or any of its attachments is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender 
immediately by e-mail and destroy the original message received. Thank you. 
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